
Advice on evidence for reviews  

  

There have been instances where the Agenda for Change review process has not been carried out correctly, which has resulted in some factor levels being changed without any evidence being submitted. 


The Job Evaluation Group (JEG) has put together some advice to remind panels of the procedures.
A robust a 'clean up' exercise has taken place to reconfigure CAJE data in line with the newly formed Strategic Health Authorities, ambulance trusts and Primary Care Trusts. 

Review procedure


The Job Evaluation handbook states that:

a post holder or post holders may request a review if they are dissatisfied with their outcome 
the post holder(s) must provide details of where they disagree with the initial outcome and evidence to support their case the majority of the panel review members will be different from the original panel for matching, the review panel will operate in the same way as the first panel and have access to job advisors or representatives (see * below) for evaluation, the post holder can decide whether to use the original Job Analysis Questionnaire (JAQ) or resubmit a second JAQ, subject to the validation processes in the scheme. 

Evidence and the review panel


The NHS Job Evaluation scheme requires accurate and up-to-date information and the review panel must only consider the facts before them.

*In the case of matching, the post holder will have provided evidence relating to the factor 
levels they disagree with. If the panel wish to revisit other factors, they need to justify the 
reasons for this. The panel will then:


· need to refer to the evidence they have been presented with; 

· where necessary, submit supplementary questions to the job advisors or representatives 


(two people representing management and staff in the area of work under review); and 

· allow the post holder to provide additional information. 


In the case of evaluation, the panel must use the evidence on the JAQ. If any further 

clarification or information is needed, this must be obtained from the job analysts. The 
review process should only be completed once the panel is satisfied that all relevant evidence has been examined.


Matching or evaluating jobs using accurate information is vital. The risk in making assumptions about somebody's job is that they are not evidenced and could lead to the Job Evaluation scheme being brought into disrepute and possibly to equal pay claims.


